
 
 

FARNHAM TOWN COUNCIL 
 
 
 
 

Agenda 
Full Council 

 
 

Time and date 
7.00pm on Thursday 10th May 2012  
 
Place 
The Council Chamber, South Street, Farnham, GU9 7RN 
 

 
TO: ALL MEMBERS OF THE COUNCIL 
 
Dear Councillor 
 
You are hereby summoned to attend a Meeting of FARNHAM TOWN COUNCIL to be held on 
THURSDAY 10th MAY 2012, at 7.00PM, in the COUNCIL CHAMBER, SOUTH STREET, 
FARNHAM, SURREY GU9 7RN.   The Agenda for the meeting is attached 
 
Yours sincerely 

 
 
Iain Lynch  
Town Clerk 
  

 
Members’ Apologies 
Members are requested to submit their apologies and any Declarations of Interest to 
Ginny Gordon, the Mayor’s Secretary, on the relevant form by 5 pm on Wednesday 9th 
May 2012. 
 
 
Recording of Council Meetings 
This meeting is digitally recorded for the use of the Council only.  
 
 
 
Members of the Public are welcome and have a right to attend this Meeting 
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  FARNHAM TOWN COUNCIL 
 
 

Agenda 
Annual Meeting of Full Council 

 
 

Time and date 
7.00pm on Thursday 10th May 2012.   
 
Place 
The Council Chamber, South Street, Farnham 
 

 
1 Apologies 
 To receive apologies for absence. 

 
2 Minutes  
 (i) To sign as a correct record the minutes of the Farnham Town Council meeting held on 

Thursday 12th April 2012         Appendix A 
(ii) To consider matters arising from the minutes: 

a. Nominations to Working Groups 
• Cllr Jeremy Ricketts (13/04/12) has offered to be a member of the 

Community Enhancement Working Group.  This will fill the remaining 
vacancy. 

• Cllr Paddy Blagden (18/04/12), Cllr Stephen O’Grady (27/04/12) and Cllr 
David Attfield (27/04/12) have offered to be members of the Tourism and 
Events Working Group.  This will fill the remaining vacancies.  

• Cllr Paddy Blagden has resigned from the Strategy and Finance Working 
Group 

• Cllr John Ward as the remaining candidate for Strategy and Finance Working 
Group will fill the vacancy. 

• There are two remaining vacancies on the Cemeteries and Appeals Working 
Group 

Recommendation: That Council approves the filling of the vacancies for 
Working Groups for 2012/13 as set out above. 
 
b) Disclosures of interests.   

• For sake of clarification, twin-hatted or triple-hatted councillors need, in 
future, to make their own declarations on each relevant item on the agenda 
to ensure that there is no misunderstanding of the nature of any interest 
being declared.  To assist with the recording of interests, it recommended 
that all declarations (whether made in advance or at the meeting) should be 
made in writing in accordance with the agreed policy set out in the Members’ 
handbook (Part 13 section 7) and handed to the relevant officer. 

Recommendation: That declarations of interest be made in writing on the  
form provided and handed to the relevant officer at each meeting of the 
Working Group, Task Group or Council at which the interest arises. 
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3 Disclosure of Interests  
 To receive from members, in respect of any items included on the agenda for this meeting, 

disclosure of any personal or prejudicial interests in line with the Town Council’s Code of 
Conduct , or of any gifts and hospitality in line with Government Legislation. 
 

 NOTES: 
(i) Members are requested to make declarations of interest, preferably on the form previously 

circulated to all members, to be returned to ginny.gordon@farnham.gov.uk by 12 noon on 
the day before the meeting, or handed to the Town Clerk at the start of the meeting. 

(ii) Members are reminded that if they declare a prejudicial interest they must leave immediately 
after having made representations, given evidence or answered questions and before any 
debate starts unless dispensation has been obtained.  

 
4 Election of the Town Mayor 

To elect the Town Mayor for the municipal year 2012/2013. 
 

5 The Town Mayor to make the Declaration of Acceptance of Office 
To receive the Mayor’s Declaration of Acceptance of Office. 

 
6 

 
Election of Deputy Town Mayor 

 To elect the Deputy Town Mayor for the municipal year 2012/2013.  
 

7 The Deputy Town Mayor to make the Declaration of Acceptance of Office 
 To receive the Deputy Town Mayor’s Declaration of Acceptance of Office.  

 
8 Vote of Thanks to Retiring Town Mayor  
 To receive the Vote of Thanks for the retiring Town Mayor. 

 
9 Presentation of Past Town Mayor’s Badge 
 Past Town Mayor’s Badge to be presented to Cllr Jill Hargreaves.  
  
10 Appointment of a Lead Member/Spokesperson for the Council 
 In accordance with Standing Order 4.1, a Lead Member or Spokesperson for the Council can be 

appointed at the Annual Council Meeting but if no appointment is made, the role of 
Spokesperson for the Council will be undertaken by the Lead Member of the Strategy and 
Finance Working Group.   

 
11 Date of next Meeting 
 To note that the date of the next meeting has changed to Thursday 28th June at 7.15pm, or at the 

conclusion of the meeting of the Council acting as Trustees of the South Street Trust, whichever 
is the later. 

 
The Town Mayor will close the meeting and invite Members and invited guests to stay for light 
refreshments.  

  
Membership:  
Councillors Jill Hargreaves (Town Mayor), Stephen Hill (Deputy Town Mayor), David Attfield,   
David Beaman,  Patrick Blagden CBE,  Carole Cockburn,  Pat Frost,  Carlo Genziani,  Sam Hollins-
Owen,  Graham Parlett,  Dr Jessica Parry,  Julia Potts,  Jennifer O’Grady,  Stephen O’Grady, Susan 
Redfern,  Jeremy Ricketts,  Roger Steel,  John Ward 
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Distribution: Full agenda and supporting papers to all Councillors (by post)  
 

 
Note: The person to contact about this agenda and documents is Iain Lynch, Town Clerk, Farnham 
Town Council, South Street, Farnham, Surrey, GU9 7RN.  Tel: 01252 712667 
 

 



Page 6  
  

FARNHAM TOWN COUNCIL 
 

   A 
Minutes 

Council 
 

Time and date 
7.00pm on Thursday 10th April 2012 
 
Place 
The Council Chamber, South Street, Farnham 
 
 

 
* 

Councillors  
Jill Hargreaves (Town Mayor) 

* Stephen Hill (Deputy Town Mayor) 
* David Attfield 
* David Beaman 
* Patrick Blagden CBE 
* Carole Cockburn 
* Pat Frost 
* Carlo Genziani 
A Sam Hollins-Owen 
A Graham Parlett 
A Dr Jessica Parry 
* Julia Potts 
A Jennifer O’Grady 
* Stephen O’Grady 
A Susan Redfern 
* Jeremy Ricketts 
* Roger Steel 
* John Ward 

 
* Present 

A Apologies for absence 
  

 
 Officers Present:  
 
 Iain Lynch (Town Clerk) 
 Kevin Taitt (Team Leader Outside Workforce) 
 Jacqui Walker (Team Leader – Community Development) 
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Presentation by the William Cobbett Society 
Mr Charles Stuart and Mr Richard Thomas gave a short presentation on the work of the William 
Cobbett Society and the preparations for the commemoration of the 250th Anniversary of William 
Cobbett’s birth on 9th March 1763.  William Cobbett was one of Farnham’s most famous sons and 
to celebrate his anniversary a programme of events is being planned which includes two new books 
of his writings, published by the Ashgate publishers, Cobbett Walks around Farnham, an exhibition 
of his work at the museum and a planned reception at the House of Commons.  A new play about 
his life is likely to be performed in the Maltings and it was hoped journalism students at the 
University of Creative Arts would prepare some pieces for the website.   The Cobbett Society 
hoped other organisations would add their own events to celebrate Cobbett and support the  
 
 
Questions by the Public 
There were no questions from the public. 
 
C143/011 Apologies 
 
 Apologies were received from Councillors Hollins-Owen, Parlett, Parry, Jennifer 

O’Grady and Redfern 
 
C144/011 Minutes  
 

The Minutes of the Farnham Town Council meeting held on Thursday 15th March 
2012 were agreed subject to the addition of Cllr Parlett to the list of apologies 
(rather than attendees) and the correction of Mr Alasdair Cockburn’s name, and 
Mrs Celia Sandars name. 

 
C145/011 Disclosures of Interests 

i)  Cllr Stephen O’Grady declared a personal and prejudicial interest in 
relation to Item 6 (Annex B items 6 & 7), items 10, 11 and 12 as an 
Executive Member of Waverley Borough Council 

ii)  Cllr Julia Potts declared a personal and prejudicial interest in relation 
to Item 6 (Annex B items 6 & 7), items 10, 11 and 12 as an Executive 
Member of Waverley Borough Council 

iii)  Cllr Pat Frost declared a personal interest in relation to Item 6 (items 
6 and 7) on the agenda as a member of Waverley Borough Council. 
• In response to a query, the Town Clerk commented that 

other twin-hatted councillors (Cockburn, Hargreaves, Hill, 
Steel and Ward) had the same declaration as had been 
previously advised.  

 
C146/011 Statements by the Public 
 

i) Mr David Savage congratulated (to acclaim from the public gallery) the 
Mayor, Town Clerk and staff for the excellent way the Town  Council 
organised and conducted the Annual Town Meeting. He hoped that the 
Council had received updated figures of the estimated net income which 
Waverley Borough Council would receive annually from the completion of 
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the proposed East Street development and that councillors might give the 
approximate date the figures were received. 

ii) Mr Richard Sandars congratulated and thanked Farnham Town Councillors, 
the Town Clerk and his staff for the detailed work undertaken in preparing 
Farnham’s response to Waverley Borough Council’s proposed Core Strategy.  
The response addresses positively many of the concerns expressed by 
Farnham residents over the future protection and sustainable development of 
the town and surrounding area.  He drew attention to five areas: 
inadequacies of Farnham’s existing infrastructure and the impact of cross 
border development; the potential for future housing development at 
Dunsfold; the statutory requirements of the EU directive on Special 
Protection Areas and SANGS and the protection of Farnham Park; the very 
serious impact of current and increased air pollution; and the need for a 
western by-pass to solve Farnham’s increasing traffic problems.  Mr Sanders 
hoped town councillors would impress upon Waverley the seriousness of the 
issues raised in Farnham’s response. 

iii) Mr Stephen Cochrane said that if appeared that councillors had been advised 
by Waverley Borough Council that if the East Street contract was cancelled 
the council could potentially be liable for millions of pound of compensation 
to the developer.  He advised that when the contract was signed in 2003 
there was an initial long-stop date (extended to 21st December 2011) with 4 
conditions precedent (road closure, planning consent, viability and land 
assembly) before the contract could go unconditional.  Mr Cochrane said the 
conditions had not been met and under the contract between Waverley and 
Crest Nicholson (clause 3.71) either party could cancel and (under clause 
3.81 each party) would be liable for its own costs and have no claim against 
each other.   Mr Cochrane said Farnham Town Council should consider what 
the legal position is and consider taking its own legal advice as to whether 
Waverley Borough Council can walk without compensation to the develop.  

 
 
C147/011 Town Mayor’s Announcements 
 

i) The Mayor commented on her recent visit to the 229 Air Squadron 
and noted the numbers had increased to over 50 and that the cadets 
were doing excellent work with the community and charity. 

ii) The Mayor had had a positive meeting with SaBRE who were 
supporting employers who take on services personnel.  She hoped it 
would be possible to build on the Freedom of the Borough given to 
the Princess of Wales’ Royal Regiment by developing a new 
relationship. 

iii) The Mayor reported on a number of engagements she had attended 
with the Mayors of Tandridge and Whitehill and Bordon and the High 
Sherriff of Surrey. 

iv) The Mayor encouraged young people to complete the survey being 
undertaken by the Waverley Youth Council on what facilities need to 
be provided for young people in Farnham. 
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WORKING GROUP NOTES 
 

Strategy & Finance Working Group of 27th March 
 
 Cllr Ward introduced the notes of the Strategy and Finance Working Group 

held on 27th March.   
 

C148/011 Cllr O’Grady commented on the proposal to charge charities for the Tea Tents at 
events.  The Town Clerk said that challenging income targets had been set for 
events during the year, and this was one way of helping meet the targets.  Charities 
had been told that if they could not meet the fee it could be met by a grant from the 
Town Council but all the dates had been taken.  Cllr Frost felt the income was small 
for Farnham but was a significant part of the takings on the day and proposed, 
seconded by Councillor Attfield, that the fee be waived and that attempts be made 
to find the income from elsewhere. 

 
Resolved that: 

 the fees for charities running tea tents at Farnham Town Council 
events be waived. 

 
C149/011 Members noted the report on write offs and that the targeted savings for 2011/12 

had been delivered and that there had been an increase in income for the 
cemeteries service in the last quarter meaning that the anticipated outturn for 
2011/12 would be positive. 

 
Resolved that: 

 the aged debtors totalling £570.10 be written off as uneconomic to 
pursue and that a contra totalling £2222 be made for a debtor 
superseded by a subsequent invoice. 

 
C150/11 Cllr Ward introduced the Information Publication Scheme and the Records 

Retention Scheme attached as Annex 1 and Annex 2 to Appendix B.  It was noted 
that having such a scheme was complementary to Freedom of Information 
requirements.  Cllr O’Grady suggested that Insurance related document should be 
kept for 70 years and that general documents and ephemera would normally be 
destroyed after a maximum of two years.   

 
 RESOLVED that: 
 the Information Publication Scheme and Records Retention 

scheme at Annex 1 and Annex 2 to Appendix B be adopted subject 
to the agreed amendments.   

 
Cllr Potts and Cllr O’Grady left the meeting at this point 

 
 
C151/011 Farnham Museum 
 Members noted that Waverley Borough Council had asked Farnham Town Council 

if it would be interested in discussing the transfer of the museum management to 
Farnham Town Council.  Members also noted that arrangements had been put in 
place for a contract with Farnham Maltings and that this was not a real proposal.  
Cllr Steel confirmed that discussions with consultants and the Maltings had been 
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underway for some 12 months.  Members felt this was just a tickbox exercise by 
Waverley and could have been handled better.   

 
 Members felt that the Maltings was well-placed to manage the museum and that it 

should be given every chance to make it succeed.  After further discussion it was 
 
RESOLVED that: 

  
 1) the Town Clerk write to Waverley  

a)  expressing disappointment at the unacceptably late notice inviting 
an interest in running the Museum;  

b)  suggesting that the Maltings be offered a three year rolling 
contract to ensure the service specification has every chance of 
success;  and  

c)  suggesting that Waverley consider adjusting the contract value 
upwards in the light of the Maltings’ experience in running the 
museum. 

 
 

C152/011 Community assets 
 Cllr Cockburn said that the Infrastructure Planning Group was collecting information 

from across the town but comments from Councillors were still needed.  The town 
council should be preparing a list of community assets to help protect them for the 
future. 

 
RESOLVED that: 

 officers prepare a list of community assets in conjunction with the 
Infrastructure Planning Task Group as set out in the Localism Act. 

 
 
C153/011 Reception Service as an agent of Waverley Borough Council  

Members noted the proposal from Waverley Borough Council for Farnham Town 
Council to run the Locality Office Service as an agent of Waverley Borough Council 
and that the proposal would result in the transfer of one member of Staff under 
TUPE but that the fee for managing the service would fully fund the costs of 
employment.  Members agreed that Farnham should take on the role and that the 
arrangement should be on a rolling basis for a minimum contract period of five years 
if possible. 

  
RESOLVED that: 

 the Town Clerk, in conjunction with the Spokesperson for the Council, be 
authorised to finalise the agreement with Waverley Borough Council to 
manage the Locality Office Service on an agency basis . 

 
Cllr Potts and Cllr O’Grady returned to the meeting at this point 

 
C154/011 Council Chamber Furniture 
 Cllr Ward outlined the options for tables that had been investigated.  It was agreed 

that further options should be considered and that options for chairs should also be 
investigated.   
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C155/011 Review of Members’ Allowances  
 Members noted the situation regarding dependent carers’ allowances that were not 

available to town and parish councils, and favoured the idea of an out of pocket 
expenses scheme subject to the potential tax position also being clarified. 

 
  RESOLVED that: 

a Members’ Expense Allowance Scheme be introduced for exceptional 
Out of Pocket expenses subject to the Town Clerk confirming that such a 
scheme is permissable for Parish Councils. 

 
 
C156/011 Infrastructure Planning Group 
 Members noted the work done to date by the Infrastructure Planning Group on the 

response to Waverley on the Core Strategy and the suggestion to invite Dr Beth 
Conlan of AEA Associates to the June Council meeting to give an overview of air 
quality issues. 

 
C157/011 Working Group to be Open to the Public 
 Further to the proposal to experiment with one Working Group open to the public 

in 2012/13 it was 
 
 RESOLVED that 

the Tourism and Events Working Group be open to the public for the 
next Council year 

 
C158/011 Planning Consultative Group 

The comments made on recent applications set out in Appendix C and D were 
taken as read. 

 
 
C159/011 Election to Working Groups 2012/13 
 The report at Appendix E, setting out Councillor preferences for membership of 

Working Groups in 2012/13, was discussed.  Cllr Cockburn withdrew her name 
from the list for the Strategy and Finance Working Group and the HR Panel.  After a 
vote for the Strategy and Finance Working Group, the Membership of Working 
Groups for 2012/13 was agreed as set out at Annex 1 to these minutes.  Members 
were encouraged to put their names forward to fill the remaining vacancies. 

 
 Resolved that 
 Membership of Working Groups for 2012/13 be as set out at Annex 1 to 

these minutes. 
 
 
C160/011 Appointment of Representatives to external bodies for 2012/13 
 The report at Appendix F, setting out Councillor preferences for acting as 

representatives on external bodies was discussed.  It was agreed that there was an 
anomaly in that only one residents’ group was listed, and it should be removed from 
the list.  Cllr O’Grady suggested that the representative to the Farnham Visitors’ 
Forum should be the Lead Member of the Tourism and Events Working Group, and 
this was agreed.  After further discussion it was 

 
 
 



Page 12  
  

 Resolved that 
 The representatives to external bodies for 2012/13 be as set out as in 

Annex 2 to these minutes. 
 
 
C161/10 Annual Town Meeting of Electors 

Prior to leaving the meeting Cllr Potts asked to make a statement.  She said that she 
had received a number of positive statements from her constituents about the East 
Street Scheme.  Young people like the idea of a cinema and although she had 
received three objections, the vast majority of residents she had spoken to want the 
scheme.  She believed the scheme will bring significant benefit long-term for 
residents. 
 
Cllr O’Grady said that over the past five years the council had been entirely in 
favour of the scheme and he had yet to hear a single objection to the scheme.  
When he spoke with his constituents they said “please get on with it”. 
 
Cllr Potts and Cllr O’Grady left the meeting at this point 
 
The Town Clerk reported that thee had been good presentations by Lead Members 
on the work of the council, its finances and accounts.  There had been two parts to 
the meeting – the first a report of the council year and the second focussing on East 
Street.  There had been comments about engaging young people more using 
electronic engagement and there had been two motions.  The first was  “ Are you in 
favour of the current East Street Development” with 1 vote for, 120 against and five 
recorded abstentions.  The second motion at the end of the evening was “ Are you 
in favour of Waverley quitting the current contract with the developers of East 
Street on 17th April?”.  The vote was 100 for, 0 against and 2 abstentions. 
 
Members reported on comments by the public who said that the presentations by 
Lead Members at the Annual Town Meeting were excellent and asked that John 
Collins be thanked for enabling the video overflow for the 170 attendees. 
 
Cllr Steel said that he had been unable to attend but had received around 50 email 
and telephone calls from people updating him after the meeting.  Everyone said they 
were amazed at the breadth of town council services, the excellence of the 
presentations and the excellent chairing of the evening 
 
Cllr Beaman complimented Cllr Ward on a sterling job in his presentation on the 
council’s year and the questions he answered (agreed by members). 
 

C162/011 Cllr Attfield reported on a survey he and Cllr Ricketts had undertaken since the 
meeting with residents in his ward.  He felt the attendance at the Annual meeting 
where he estimated the average age must have been 65 could not represent the 
views of the people of Farnham and he thought the results of the votes at the 
meeting were potentially flawed.   The survey he and Cllr Ricketts had undertaken 
sought the views of 170 residents in their ward.  There had been a 21% response 
with 75% in favour and 21.5% against.   

 
 

C163/011 Waverley Borough Council Core Strategy 
 Cllr Cockburn introduced the report at Appendix G which was the result of several 

iterations of comments from Councillors and others.  Cllr Frost said that County 
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Councillors had met recently and were adamant that infrastructure issues needed to 
be addressed.  After further discussion emphasising the importance of what was the 
draft response it was 

 
 RESOLVED that 
 Farnham Town Council’s response to Waverley Borough Council’s Core 

Strategy as set out at Appendix G be approved. 
 
 
 
C164/011 Motion 

 
Cllr Beaman proposed the following motion “Given the changing situation in 
Farnham town centre and the long time-lag since the East Street scheme was first 
conceived, the Town Clerk is requested to write to Waverley Borough Council to 
ask Waverley members to engage the local community as represented by Farnham 
Town Council and other interested stakeholders (e.g. Residents' Associations, the 
Farnham Society) in a full, open and informed debate on the current scheme for the 
regeneration of East Street.  

 
In particular, this debate should consider the viability of the scheme in the current 
economic climate, the suitability of the present configuration of proposed residential 
development and the figures on which the provision of retail space are based." 
 
Cllr Beaman said East Street remained contentious.  He was not against retail 
development, but he was concerned about the traffic increase and the impact on air 
quality.  The style of the development was now sympathetic to Farnham but the 
open space land should be transferred to Farnham Town Council.  The views of 
those with concerns are portrayed as being a vocal minority but the concerns are 
not of the minority.  He stressed that “Farnham is our town, and we need a voice”. 
 
The motion was seconded by Cllr Steel. He said that the motion was not for or 
against the scheme but it was about acting responsibly.  East Street fills 30% of the 
town centre and will change the town.  After 2007, the new Waverley 
administration started talking with Crest Nicholson and they changed the design.  
The world has changed a lot in the last three years but Farnham Town Council has 
never been invited to  sit around a table and discuss the scheme.  Farnham should 
have a say.  Traffic will be a problem, and gridlock will turn shoppers away.  It is 
essential that Farnham Town Council can influence the final design. 
 
Councillor Cockburn said that the Neighbourhood Planning process to date had 
involved meetings with the Chamber of Commerce, estate agents and developers 
who had made comments on the scheme.  All had specifically mentioned East Street 
and queried aspects of the scheme – with almost identical points raised in relation to 
the nature of the residential elements. 
 
 
Cllr Frost said she could not support the motion.  She understood where Councillor 
Beaman was coming from but there was an existing application granted,.  The time 
for debate on the scheme would be if the application failed.  The application was due 
for renewal in August and it could then be renegotiated.  Until then, the existing 
application was binding. 
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Cllr Attfield said that if the current scheme failed then the Town Council will want 
input and to be engaged in the process. 
 
Cllr Genziani  said that normally there is a three year period to start work after a 
planning permission or it lapses.  The developer could build a trench and then carry 
on when it liked but he expected Waverley would not allow that approach. 
 
Cllr Ricketts was surprised at the email poll and level of support.  However he 
couldn’t see why Farnham Town Council couldn’t have a voice and discuss matters 
such as air quality.  Farnham needed a voice and he could not see why the Town 
Council could not have it now. 
 
After a vote which was carried by 8 votes to 3 it was  
 
RESOLVED that: 
the motion be approved. 
 
  

C165/011 Reports from Other Councils 
i)  Cllr Frost reported that the Farnham Low Emission Strategy which impacted 

on HGV vehicles and air quality showed that Surrey CC was both listening 
and acting on concerns that had been raised. 

ii)  Cllr Frost reported on the Utility Company Task Group that was addressing 
poor quality works.  The task group was keen to hear views that councillors 
may have on the issue.  The proposal is that contractors would be fined if 
works overran. 

iii) In response to a question from Cllr Beaman on the Bus Review 
Consultation, Cllr Frost said that the work had not yet been completed and 
she would confirm the outcome when she could. 

 
C166/011 Reports from Outside Bodies 

i) Cllr Cockburn reported on the difficulties being faced by the Brightwells 
Gostrey Centre as a result of the continuing delays in the East Street 
development.  The Centre wished to develop new activities but the building 
is no longer fit for purpose and there was a decline in numbers as a result. 

ii) Cllr Frost reported on the Wrecclesham Community Centre and that the 
Youth Worker post had been lost.  She noted that the repairs to the roof 
were still outstanding. 

iii) Cllr Attfield reported that the Farnham Quarry Liaison Group was looking 
for a new name and asked for suggestions. 

iv) Cllr Beaman reported on the recent meeting of the Police Authority and 
expressed concern that the new arrangements would mean a loss of 
corporate knowledge.  He suggested a speaker be invited to do a 
presentation on the changes to a future meeting. 

 
 
The Town Mayor closed the meeting at 9.21 pm 
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Annex 1 
FARNHAM TOWN COUNCIL  

 

WORKING GROUPS 2012/13 
 

Working Group Working Group 
appointments 2012/2013 
 

Strategy & Finance (formerly Corporate 
Development and Audit) Working Group 
 
(6 members plus Lead Members (LM) 
from working groups not already 
appointed to this Working Group)  

Cllr David Attfield 
Cllr Paddy Blagden 
Cllr Pat Frost  
Cllr Jill Hargreaves 
Cllr Roger Steel 
Cllr Jeremy Ricketts 

Community Enhancement (formerly 
Farnham in Bloom Working Group) 
(6 members) 

Cllr David Attfield 
Cllr Pat Frost  
Cllr Sam Hollins-Owen 
Cllr Julia Potts 
Cllr Susan Redfern 

Planning Consultative Group 
(9 members – one from each ward) 

Cllr David Beaman 
Cllr Paddy Blagden 
Cllr Carlo Genziani 
Cllr Stephen O’Grady 
Cllr Jessica Parry 
Cllr Jeremy Ricketts 
Cllr Roger Steel 
 
Wards not yet represented 
• The Bourne 
• Firgrove 

Tourism & Events Working Group 
(6 members) 

Cllr David Beaman 
Cllr Jill Hargreaves 
Cllr Sam Hollins-Owen 
 
Cllr Stephen Hill (noted that 
upon election as Mayor, Cllr Hill 
would be a member ex-officio) 

HR Panel (Task Group of Strategy and 
Finance) 
 
(5 Members.  Lead Member of Strategy 
and Finance and four other members) 

Cllr David Attfield 
Cllr Carole Cockburn 
Cllr Pat Frost 
Cllr Jeremy Ricketts 
Cllr Roger Steel 

Cemeteries & Appeals Working Group 
(6 members) 

Cllr Carole Cockburn 
Cllr Carlo Genziani 
Cllr Graham Parlett 
Cllr Susan Redfern 
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ANNEX 2 
 

APPOINTMENT OF REPRESENTATIVES ON OUTSIDE BODIES 2012/2013  
 

 Part 1 
OUTSIDE BODY REPRESENTATIVE 
Allotments Liaison Group Cllr David Attfield 
Ashgate Gallery Cllr John Ward 
Badshot Lea Recreation Ground Cllr David Attfield 
Blackwater Valley Recreation and Countryside 
Management Committee 

Cllr David Beaman  
Reserve: Cllr David Attfield  

Bourne Recreation Ground Cllr Sam Hollins-Owen 
Reserve: Cllr Roger Steel 

Brightwells Gostrey Centre Cllr Carole Cockburn 
CAB Liaison Group Cllr Carole Cockburn 
Farnborough Aerodrome Consultative Committee Cllr David Attfield  

Reserve: Cllr David Beaman  
Farnham/Andernach Friendship Association Cllr Pat Frost 
Farnham Community Task Force/Crime 
Prevention Panel 

Cllr Paddy Blagden 

Farnham and District Sports Advisory Council Cllr John Ward 
Farnham Maltings Association Council of 
Management 

 

Cllr Roger Steel 
Reserve: Cllr Pat Frost 
 

Farnham Public Art Trust Cllr John Ward 
  
Farnham River Watch Cllr Jessica Parry 
Farnham Visitors Forum Lead Member of Tourism and Events 

Reserve: Cllr Jill Hargreaves 
Green Farnham Group Cllr Paddy Blagden 
Recreation Ground – Hale Cllr David Beaman 
Recreation Ground – Rowledge Cllr Pat Frost 

Reserve: Cllr Sam Hollins-Owen 
Recreation Ground – Weybourne Cllr Jeremy Ricketts 
Recreation Ground – Wrecclesham Cllr Pat Frost 
Surrey County Association of Parish and Town 
Councils 

Mayor  

Surrey CC Farnham Traffic Task Group on Roads Cllr Jeremy Ricketts, Cllr Roger Steel 
Surrey Passenger Transport Forums Cllr David Beaman 
Town Council Representatives at Waverley 
Towns and Parishes Meetings 

Mayor plus Deputy Mayor 

Wrecclesham Community Centre Cllr Pat Frost 
40 Degreez Cllr Sam Hollins Owen  

Reserve: Cllr Pat Frost  
 


